
 
 
 
 
 

Date: 17th May 2024 
 

Email:  

Dear, 

I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 240504. 

 
You requested the following information, please also see our response below: 

 
I would like to request the following information under the Freedom of 
Information Act: 

The number of ambulance call outs received for nosebleeds and headaches in 
your Trust between 2018 and 2024, broken down by year. If data up to and 
including 2024 is unavailable, please just include data as far as you are able to. 

 

 
 
Year 

Count Of 
Bleeding 
From Nose 

Count Of 
Headache 

2019 690 1510 
2020 3750 7368 
2021 3905 7847 
2022 3578 6790 
2023 3835 7404 
2024 1584 2926 

 
Please note: 
Data is available from Aug-2019 when we commenced a phased implementation of 
our electronic patient care records (ePCRs). 
Data searched using crew condition codes: 
Bleeding from nose (finding) D00 
Headache (finding) C04 



 
I hope you find this information of some assistance. 

 
If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 

 
FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 

 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 


